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www.culmington.org
Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 2nd June 2015, at Culmington Village Hall

MINUTES
The Meeting commenced at 7.00 pm

Present: Cllr Pike, Cllr Steele, Cllr Turley, Cllr Alderson, Cllr Hardy, Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council.

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk),  Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer) 

1.0
Apologies for Absence –:  Cllr Byng, Cllr Cawley, Cllr Edwards, Cllr Norton.

2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 

Cllr Motley (Agenda Item 9.0 – Neighbouring property)

3.0  
Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only) 
4.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the Annual Parish and the Annual General meeting of Culmington Parish Council held on 5th May 2015, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Vice Chairman.  (unanimous)

Proposed:  Cllr Turley

Seconded:  Cllr Steele

5.1      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the ordinary meeting of 5th May 2015 not included elsewhere on the agenda: 

5.1:
(Agenda Item 17.0)  Cllr Steele reported two of the side guards on the small bridge at Seifton Batch had been damaged by large vehicles and were loose.  Continuing problems with the road surface.  An attempt had been made to rectify (laying two areas of tarmac) but the road needed to be re- surfaced as originally planned.  Contact Chris Jackson. 

5.2:
(Agenda Item 14.0)  Update on progress of gift being planned for the outgoing editor of Ripples (Parish magazine).  Agreed to send a formal letter of thanks.

5.3
(Agenda Item 17.0)  Fence height at Yew Tree Cottage raised by a

member of the public had been investigated by the Clerk. While a new fence over 1 metre in height would need planning permission if fronting the highway a replacement fence would not.  

6.0     
Reports from Members

6.1 Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council:  

· Cllr Motley reported on the recently published report, commissioned by Shropshire Council, into the non return of babies ashes at Emstrey Crematorium Shrewsbury, where she felt ‘lessons had been learnt’.  

· The new appointment of Greg Clark to the post of Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government, who was approaching his new role with enthusiasm.  

· The Rural Services Network were monitoring the planned de-centralisation to ensure rural areas are not overlooked.   A Crime Survey being issued needed local views and opinions on Rural Crime.

· Some delay in the role out of Rural Broadband, meeting at Shirehall.

· The All Party Parliamentary Rural Share Group is due to re-form.

6.2 Other Reports:  Cllr Steele read the Village Hall report deferred from the May AGM. ( attached)

7.0      Correspondence

7.1  
Shropshire Council:  Cllr Steve Davenport – Survey on delivery of Planning 

Service.  Completed.

7.2  
NHS Future Fit – Programme Statement.  

7.3  
West Mercia Police South Shropshire webchat – Friday 26th June 7pm – 8pm. 

https://www.westmercia.police.uk/web-chat-with-west-mercia-police.

7.4  
Craven Arms and Rural Local Joint Committee –Change of date – 15th July

 2015.  Send to Ripples.

7.5  
Save the Village – Richard Brett – Bicton – Shropshire planning concerns.

7.6  
Shropshire Council – Empty Homes Newsletter.

7.7  
Shropshire Council –New heritage project.

7.8  
SLCC – Shropshire Branch Training Day. Cllrs agreed Clerk to attend if  

available.  £20 for members.

7.9  
Clover Club – Letter of thanks for donation.

7.10 League of Friends – Letter of thanks for donation plus an update on recent 

projects.

7.11 Severn Hospice – Notice of thanks for donation.

7.12 West Shropshire Talking Newspaper – Letter of thanks for donation.

7.13 Citizens Advice Shropshire – Letter of thanks for donation.

7.14 Hope House – Letter of thanks for donation.

7.15 The Forum Newsletter

7.16 SALC Membership – Invitation to join – deferred from May meeting. Cllr’s 

agreed to continue SLCC membership as considerably cheaper and sufficient.

8.0 Cheques requested:  

8.1 SLCC – renewal of Annual Subscription 2015/16 £65.00

Resolved to pay items 8.1 (unanimous)

Proposed:   Cllr Alderson

Seconded:   Cllr Steele

9.0 Planning Applications 

9.1 15/01572/FUL – Stone/Dutch Barn, Norton Farm Onibury, Craven Arms, Shropshire. SY7 9LT. Conversion of farm building to three holiday units.

Some concerns expressed regarding this application and further information requested.  Clerk to follow up with Trystram Williams the Planning Officer.

Information received confirming that the current application for three holiday units was in addition to the six previously applied for and granted in 2012/13.  It was however understood that the Clubhouse/Leisure facility also approved would be dropped in favour of the current proposal.
Cllr’s resolved to support the application.


      Proposed:  Cllr Steele


      Seconded:  Cllr Pike

Comment:  Cllr's discussed this application at the Parish Council meeting held on 2nd June 2015 in detail and after obtaining additional information from the planning officer resolved to support the said application. Concern was expressed however regarding the increase of traffic on small country lanes and whether the sewage system would now be upgraded, particularly in light of the previous application for six further units made and approved in 2012/13, which are yet to be developed.
10.0 Finance 

10.1 Current Account Balance £6,451.90 per bank statement 12/03/15. Cash Book

Balance £5,772.02.  

10.2
Invoice – Came & Company – Parish Council Insurance £265 (notice of 
renewal and payment acknowledgment) (for information only)
10.3  
Bank Reconciliation/Check/Sign

10.4  
Mazars Audit – Members are asked to approve the external audit figures and 

complete the Annual Governance Statement  for the y/e 31/3/15 in readiness 

for submission to Mazars Auditors



Resolved (unanimous)



Proposed:  Cllr Alderson



Seconded:  Cllr Steele

11.0    Parish Plan – Cllr Pike reported on progress being made to update the Parish Plan.
12.0
Any Other Items of Interest (for dissemination of information only) 

Planning information received by Cllr Alderson on Wisteria Cottage, Burley from the owners.  No formal planning information as yet from Shropshire Council.  Unsure as to whether it is required.

Cllr Turley reported that chaos had been caused on the B4365 during the recent weekend diversion off the A49.  He had witnessed several incidents and requested that some kind of signage be put up in addition to the diversion signs to slow the traffic coming from Ludlow particularly approaching the Clay Lane junction.  Chris Jackson to be contacted.

Cllr Steele raised concern at the seeming under use of Ludlow Community Hospital on a recent personal visit.  He was encouraged by Cllr Motley to write to Philip Dunne to share his views.

14.0
Date of next Meeting –7th July 2015 at Culmington Village Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.15 pm.
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